Zaburunov, Steve

From: Greene, Robert

Sent: Tuesday, December 05, 2017 10:46 AM

To: Woods, Dan; Driscoll, Kevin

Cc: Zaburunov, Steve

Subject: RE: HIGHLAND / NEW YORK

Officers,

Thanks for the information, will review.

Robert Greene City Traffic Engineer Aurora Engineering Division 44 E. Downer Place Aurora, IL 60507-2067 Ph (630) 256-3200

From: Woods, Dan

Sent: Monday, December 04, 2017 7:59 AM **To:** Driscoll, Kevin <driscolk@apd.aurora.il.us> **Cc:** Greene, Robert <RGreene@aurora-il.org>

Subject: Re: HIGHLAND / NEW YORK

Thanks for the information. I will forward your concerns to our City Engineering department for review. Ultimately, this is something that would need to be discussed and approved at a City General Operations meeting.

Sgt. Dan Woods #456 Aurora Police Traffic Division 1200 E. Indian Trail Rd. Aurora, II. 60505 630 256-5331 630 256-5339 Fax

woodsd@apd.aurora.il.us



>>> Kevin Driscoll 12/1/2017 2:49 PM >>> SGT Woods,

I was stopped by two subjects who work at the auto service on the n/e corner. They expressed extreme concern for this intersection due to traffic driving at a high rate of speed and not stopping for the stop sign. This occurs mostly for southbound traffic. It is believed they are concentrated on the light at Galena and not seeing the stop sign. They requested a flashing warning device that a stop sign is up and coming at the intersection. The extreme concern comes from the children who walk across the street and where they would potentially think a vehicle is stopping for the stop sign, continue across the street. At this time, the two citizens are coming out to the intersection to help the children cross the street. I can imagine their concern may go overboard should they catch up to a vehicle that doesn't stop.

Any help in this matter would be greatly appreciated.

Thanks,

Driscoll

